
Values Document:BeeðSunday 6th October 1p.m until 5 p.m 

School Council has decided to have a working bee on Sunday 6
th
 October the day before 

the students return to school on Monday 7
th
 October.  Hope you can come along and help.  

A list of jobs and tools required was attached to the newsletter last week. 

Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden 

The work is really coming along at a cracking pace, the outside of the veranda is almost 
completed, the old vinyl flooring has been lifted, the plaster on the inside of the new wall 
has been completed and the plumbing and electrical work roughed in.  The painter has 
been organised, the colours chosen for the walls, ceiling and windows.  The kitchen 
cabinets should be installed in a couple of weeks.   
The front of the old building will be cleaned up, the drinking taps placed at the side of the 
building, the water tanks removed and as much of the old pipes etc removed.  The outside 
area of this historic school building will also be repainted, e.g.  windows, doors, finials and 
eaves,  
The garden area of this project will see the development of an Italian feel garden, 

espaliered fruit trees, olive trees, herbs, tubs with lemon and lime trees, pizza oven (with 

money donated from Dr. and Mrs. Hudson).  Thank goodness for the creativity of Susie 

who can envisage what needs to be carried out in this area. 
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Be Kind  

Be Safe 

Be Your Best  

13th October 2020  

 PYALONG PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Established 1878 

10-14 Bourke Street, 
Pyalong, Victoria, 3521 

 
Phone: 03 57 851 291 
Mobile: 0438 851 291 

email:  pyalong.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
www.pyalongps.vic.edu.au 

Principal: Jessica Bowen-Duarte    

Teachers:  Stephen CaduschñFoundation/1  Narelle Smith & Michelle Gyton-TaylorñGrade 2/3, Erica Stute ð 

Grade 3/4,  Jessica CiampiñGrade 5/6,  Margaret Dickinson, ñ- Intervention, Michelle Gyton-TaylorñIndonesian 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS  

Fri 23rd Oct ñPublic Holiday AFL Grand Final Friday 

Mon 26th Oct ñCurriculum Day ( No Students attend school) 

Mon 2nd Nov ñ Curriculum Day ( No Students attend school) 

Tue 3rd Nov ñPublic Holiday (Melb Cup Day) 

Fri 27th Nov ñFoundation Dinner & Grade 1 Sleepover ñ   

     on hold due to Covid restrictions  

Thu 10th Dec ñGrade 5 Speeches and elections  

Mon 14th Dec ñLife in a Box ñGrade 6  

Fri 18th Dec ñLast Day of Term 4  

Austinnñ7th Oct 

Paigeñ 7th Oct 

Elliotñ14th Oct 

Lucyñ15th Oct 

 

 
The current focus for SWPBS is ó 'I line up with a partner'  

When lining up, you need to join the back of the line, stand next to a partner, face the front of 
the line, stand quietly and hold items in your hands still. 

BE YOUR BEST 

2020 Parent Opinion Survey 
WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. The Parent Opinion 

Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and Training that is conducted 

amongst all parents. It is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of parentsõ perceptions 

of school climate, student behaviour, student engagement and experiences of remote and flexible 

learning. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and 

improvement strategies.  

 

All parents will be invited to participate in this yearõs survey. All responses to the survey are anony-

mous. This year, the Parent Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 12 th  October to      

Friday 13 th  November.  A letter went home today with family login details. 

 
The survey will be conducted online , only takes 20 minutes  to complete, and can be accessed at any 

convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. 

The online survey will be available in a range of languages other than English. These include: Arabic, 

Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (Hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 

 

The results will be reported to the school community through the annual report and newsletter.  Last 

year we used the survey results to plan for increased communication between the school and home 

including the inclusion of an additional student led conference and increased teacher communications 

via phone and email.  

Please speak to your childõs teacher if you would like more information. 



Breakfast Club  
Every Wednesday -Starting at 8.00am  

Starting Wednesday 14th Oct  
Students are welcome to come for breakfast 

each Wednesday. 
Due to Covid the only items being served 
for breakfast will be cereal, fruit cups and 
milk. 
 

Breakfast Club will be run by Andi Ferraro. 
*Chaplaincy forms must be returned for your 

child to attend breakfast club.  

Mr C  
Billy  

Miss Smith  
Eli  

Ms Stute  
Lilly  

Miss C  
Skylar  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students who were presented with their òPupil of the 

Weekó awards at Fridays Assembly.   
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Before and After School Care  

7.ooamñ9.00am  3.15pm to 6.00pm  
For bookings please call; 
Mandy on 0403 357 962  

or call the school   office on 

57851291. 

Miss Smith  
Marley  

Mrs B  
School Wide Positive   

Behaviour Award  
Olivia  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
For being a kind and 

generous school leader 

and always helping   

others. 

For persisting with a 

task and never giving 

up.  

For her collaboration 

when working with a 

team.  

For a wonderful   

transition back to 

school and for always 

following instructions.  

For being an excellent 

role model of our 

SWPBS focus of     

following instructions  

Fridayõs  

Assembly  

Excellent start back to 

school with a particu-

lar focus on her hand-

writing 



9C¢ tŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ 
9C¢ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǉǳƻǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǊƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛŜŦ ŘŜǎŎǊƛǇǝƻƴ ƻŦ 
ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊΣ όŜƎΥ .!{/ύ 
tȅŀƭƻƴƎ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  
.{.Υ луоспп !ŎŎΥǘ рмртф лфот 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Jack in the box - Great to be back together in the 
classroom, all smiles here! 

 

 
Exploring Cuisenaire 
Rods - New ideas 
with old resources as 
the 2/3s made strong     
connections from 
hand to mind. 
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School Camp to Sovereign Hill  

Monday 7th Dec to Wednesday 9th Dec   (Grade 2 -6)                                                                               

Due to Covid we are disappointed to announce that the Sovereign Hill camp 
has been cancelled.   
Sovereign Hill Museums  
Association has made the 
difficult decision to open  
only on Saturdays and   
Sundays from the 7

th
       

November which means we 
will be unable to proceed 
term 4 camp. 

 

Any payments made will be credited back to the families account.  A statement will go 

home next week and those in credit will have the option of being reimbursed or     

putting the credit towards next years booklist or excursions. 

aƛǎǎ {ƳƛǘƘκaǎ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊτDǊŀŘŜ нκо 

Sun Smart Hats  
All children are required to wear wide 

brimmed hats at school.  No hat = No Out-

door play.   
Please write your childõs name 

clearly on your hat. 

LAPTOP RETURNS  

 
If you have borrowed a laptop and 

mouse for remote learning please 

return it to the office. 



 
We would like to welcome Matilda to the F/1 class. Matilda and her family have just 
moved into the area and Matilda is very excited to be joining our class. (a photo of 
Matilda is attached) 
The F/1 students have made a great start to the term and quickly settled back into 
school routines. Everyone is very happy to be back at school and able to play and 
work with their friends and classmates. The wall display with pictures of the students 
at home doing things they like looks great. Thank you to all the parents for sending 
great photo.  
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Park Lane Jewellery with Rachael Hartwich is running a 

fundraiser for Pink October! 50% of the proceeds from 

this event will be donated to the Breast Cancer Research 

Foundation. In addition, the Pink Roo Ensemble is       

featured at 50% off, and 15% of every sale of this        

ensemble will be donated to the BCRF by Park Lane. 
Join the Pink Party here - www.facebook.com/

groups/663786927610519 

Shop the direct party link here -  
https://parklanejewellery.com.au/a/655477 

 

Together, let's fund research to find a cure for breast 

cancer! 

Thanks, 

Rachael Hartwich 

Mr CðFoundation / Grade 1 

PYALONG JUNIOR CRICKET 2020/21 SEASON 

Register online at www.playcricket.com.au 

Training Starts Thursday 22nd Oct 4pm 

@ Pyalong Rec Reserve 

U/12õs and Junior Blasters 

Contact Ian Briggs on 0435835545 if you require and further information. 

PARENTS CLUB 
Parents & Friends Club Meeting (Online) -

 Tuesday 20th October  

Everyone and Anyone is invited to attend our next    

Committee meeting, and get involved in all things Pyalong 

Primary School and fundraising. Many hands make light 

work, and new ideas always welcome.  

To be included on the online meeting please contact   Sec-

retary Meghan Hayes on 0435 821 130. 

Thank you!!!!  

Free Icy-Poles will 

go out to students 

on Wednesday 

(tomorrow) Thank 

you Parents and 

Friends Club 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F663786927610519&data=02%7C01%7Cpyalong.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1ce1f7eef1064fd85c8c08d868bbd112%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637374503820965461&sd
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F663786927610519&data=02%7C01%7Cpyalong.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1ce1f7eef1064fd85c8c08d868bbd112%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637374503820965461&sd
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fparklanejewellery.com.au%2Fa%2F655477&data=02%7C01%7Cpyalong.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1ce1f7eef1064fd85c8c08d868bbd112%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637374503820965461&sdata=k

